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Dyddiad / Date: 6 March 2020 
 
Roger Pratley 
Secretary 
Morgannwg Local Dental Committee 
 
 
Dear Roger 

RE: Morgannwg LDC Response to SBUHB Consultation on Proposal for the 

Relocation of Paediatric Dental General Anaesthesia Services from Parkway Clinic 

(PWC) to Swansea Bay University Health Board Hospital Site (SBUHB). 

Thank you for your email dated the 27th December 2019 and the response from the 

Local Dental Committee (LDC) in relation to the above consultation. 

We formally received and discussed the document at the January Liaison Group 

meeting. As agreed since there have been a number of key meetings within the Health 

Board during the early part of 2020 it was necessary to understand their outcome before 

formalising a response to the LDC from the Health Board.   

We also discussed at the Liaison meeting, the reference in your response to the Referral 

Management Centre (RMC) is outwith the parameters of this consultation and so will not 

form any part of this reply.  However, we  understand the  queries in relation to this part 

of the service and would look to address these through the Liaison Group meetings as a 

specific agenda item.   

We need to advise the LDC that Parkway Clinic (PWC) informed the Health Board both 

in writing and at a subsequent meeting in January 2020 that they no longer wish to 

contribute to the proposed Hybrid Model.   As such, we are now working on the 

development and implementation of the Health Board Model which with revised 

timescales.  The Health Board’s Senior Leadership Team (SLT) confirmed this position 

at a meeting on the 5th February 2020.  The SLT also confirmed that the relocation 

remains a high priority for the Health Board based on the medical risk. 

It would be helpful to respond to the remaining queries in turn, specifically taken from 

point five in the LDC response - Overall Views of GDPs, and this is attached.  
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I wish to thank you and your members for taking the time to consider and respond to this 

consultation.  We will continue to update you on the developments of the service relocation 

at the regular LDC Liaison Group meetings. 

 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Sam Page 
Interim Head of Primary Care 
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